#### TOWN OF WINDERMERE

Rotary/Healthy West Orange Pavilion Public Workshop

**April 17, 2023** 

## PRESENT:

Mayor Jim O'Brien, Council Members Tom Stroup, Andy Williams, Mandy David, Tony Davit, and Molly Rose were present. Town Manager Robert Smith, Town Clerk Dorothy Burkhalter, Public Works Director Tonya Elliott-Moore, and John Fitzgibbon were also present.

### 1. THE WORKSHOP CALLED TO ORDER

Manager Smith called the workshop to order at 6:03pm

#### 2. PRESENTATION

Manager Smith commented that the purpose for this workshop was to receive comments from residents whether a structure is wanted, and if so, to what scale and size, and/or if the structure should be limited to bathrooms only. Mr. Fitzgibbon stated that, per the Town Council, a committee for the Pavilion was formed in 2017. Manager Smith gave a history of meetings/discussions that have led up to where the proposed project is today. He then stated that this project is not designed to add additional events, but rather to assist in enhancing the current events for the Town. Manager Smith explained that if the Town decides not to move forward with the project, the Town will need to reimburse approximately \$150,000.00. He further explained that there is currently 1 million dollars for the proposed pavilion. Manager Smith stated that the purpose of this meeting is to hear what the public's comments. He then stated that representatives from all parties involved were present for any questions/comments. Manager Smith then opened the floor to the public. First to speak was Mr. Roger Gatlin, Chair of the Long-Range Planning Committee. Mr. Gatlin introduced himself and commented on limitations on changes. He then questioned what would happen if changes were made. Manager Smith stated that the language in the grant needed to be reviewed for what changes are suggested. He further stated that Rotary and Healthy West Orange would need to approve the changes. Mr. Gatlin questioned the concession stand flexibility. Manager Smith commented that space can be reduced. Mr. Stephen Withers questioned what is included in the \$150,000.00 that has been paid out by Rotary. Manager Smith stated that he does not know the exact cost. Mr. Withers stated he has been involved in meetings from the beginning, and he didn't realize until the site meeting that the pavilion would be that big. Ms. Renee Cingolani stated that she and her neighbors do not like the size of the facility and are against the proposed pavilion. Mrs. Theresa Schretzman-Myers of 2713 Tryon Place introduced herself. She then stated that she opposes the pavilion. Mrs. Schretzman-Myers stated that greenspace, trees, and the tree canopy needed to be protected. She also stated that restrooms are needed. Mrs. Christine Huffman stated that she opposes the pavilion, and that the Town needs to give the money back. She stated that the pavilion will bring more events and people to town which impacts the residents. Mrs. Angela Withers stated that she agrees with previous comments; amend the current plan size and scale. Ms. Nancy Nix of 303 E 8th Avenue commented on all the projects the Town is working on and has done. She stated it is overwhelming; the pavilion dwarfs the Town Hall, that it needs to be smaller, and the Town possibly needs to pause the project. Ms. Sandra Gee and Ms. Sue Ellen Doty also agree with previous comments. They stated that bathrooms are needed, the stage needs to be smaller, and they don't agree with the proposed pavilion. Ms. CT Allen stated that the Wine and Dine event would not use the pavilion and it's not good for existing events. She then requested a line-item expense sheet for the \$150,000.00. Ms. Vicki Hearst stated that the money needs to be paid back and started over. She then stated that bathrooms need to be in a different location. Ms. Hearst stated that a holistic review needs to be done. She further commented that concrete used for walkways will be substantial. Ms. Hearst commented that the size, scale, and location need to be revisited. Mr. Doug Fay stated that he opposes the pavilion, and the bathrooms need to be relocated. Mr. John Spears and Mrs. Nancy Spears of 406 Forest Street introduced themselves. Mrs. Spears questioned if the bathrooms would remain unlocked due to safety concerns. Manager Smith explained that the bathrooms would work as the previous bathrooms, which were demolished along with the previous Community Room. Mrs. Spears stated that the bathrooms need to be relocated, and the money refunded. Ms. Nora Brophy of 426 Magnolia Street introduced herself. She then stated that as the Parks and Recreation Chair, they host three yearly events and green space is needed. Ms. Brophy commented on concerns about losing the shade trees. She then stated that bathrooms are needed. Ms. Debra Neill stated that the Town needed to build less and plant more, pay back the funds, and keep green space. She then stated that she would be in favor of bathrooms only. Ms. Annamae Clonts stated she is opposed to the pavilion and removal of the trees. She commented that there is no need for more events in Town. She then stated she is in favor of returning the money back. Mr. Bob McKinley questioned if no additional events are planned for the pavilion, why build it? Manager Smith stated that it would be used for Food Truck

# TOWN OF WINDERMERE

# Rotary/Healthy West Orange Pavilion Public Workshop

**April 17, 2023** 

O'Brien, Mayor

events, the Farmers Market, and award presentations. He then stated that the restrooms are beneficial as well as directing the sound from the building towards Main Street and away from residents. Mr. McKinley commented on his concerns of "build it and they will come." He then commented that this pavilion would not be for residents, but the restrooms would be. Mr. McKinley stated he is opposed to the Pavilion and would like to see an itemized bill as well. Mr. Withers stated he would like to challenge the Town to replace the oak trees that have been removed behind the Town Hall. Mr. Paul Gerding stated that the Food Truck event needs to be moved to The Pines (OUC Camp Down). Manager Smith stated that as an "impromptu poll" as to #1 who would be in favor of scratching the project and paying back the \$150,000.00, #2 amend the plan that is acceptable to everyone, and #3 bathrooms only. #1 was 32 people, #2 was 7, and bathroom only (not done). Discussion followed regarding voting, order of voting, and revoting. Manager Smith reviewed each item. After much discussion was made, Public Works Director Elliott-Moore asked the following: #1 Pay back funds and leave site as is (25 in favor), #2 Continue with grant but revise scope and size (8 in favor), and #3 Town funds restrooms with location to be determined (17 in favor). Mr. Mohamed (?) commented on the negative impacts current events have on the Town, and that adding more would only cause more problems. He then stated that he is against this project and has left comments in the chat box (attached). Mrs. Spears stated that there should be a #4 poll option: Proceed as is. Manager Smith asked who would be in favor to proceed as is; there were 3 people. Member Rose questioned if the bathrooms are required by code. Manager Smith stated no. Mrs. Sutton stated that they appreciate all the comments. Mr. Johnathan Preston stated he is against the pavilion. Mr. Valentin Mellstrov commented that the Town needs to be "mindful of where the grant is coming from." Manager Smith thanked everyone for their participation. He then stated that there will be a Town Council workshop on April 25th.

# 3. PUBLIC INPUT

Comments included above.

4. ADJOURN:

Adjourned at 7:59pm.

Dorothy Burkhalter, Town Clerk

```
Received.
                Tonya Elliott Moore tmoore@town.windermere.fl.us:
00:35:26
                nancy: Nancy Spears. 406 Forest Street. 407-579-7555.
00:36:26
                                        I don't have any problem with the facilty
                Tom & Sharon Craven:
00:42:38
except for the design. That needs to be in the style of the Town Hall. And the sound
needs to be controlled especially the su
                Tom & Sharon Craven:
                                        subwoofers.
00:43:00
                nancy: I do not know if my microphone will support my verbal
00:44:47
comment so I am sharing via Chat. Even though the Town may not be planning to use
this for events, that could happen in future. This facility as planned does not fit
the scale, style, or needs of the town and would result in the loss of old tree
canopy, and less of the feel, beauty, peace of our neighborhood community. We do not
feel that we want or need this facility. My family supports refund of funds.
                                we all need to see a line item expense for the 150K
                CT Allen:
and understand where the dollars were spent and for what.
                        Reacted to "we all need to see a..." with \bigcirc
                Kim:
00:53:23
                                Reacted to "we all need to see a..." with \bigcirc
                Jangi Borhi:
00:55:01
                nancy: Nancy and John Spears agree with and support Theresa's
00:58:03
comments 100%.
                                                 Theresa Schretzmann-Myers, 2713
                Theresa Schretzmann-Myers:
00:59:11
Tryon Place, Windermere, FL 34786. 407-579-4621. I oppose the Pavilion. The most
valuable and last remaining open green-space, historic Long Leaf Pine and Oak Tree
Canopy in the NW green quadrant of Town Square Park must be kept and preserved for
the use of Town Residents, Parks and Recreation Committee, Tree Board, Windermere
Wine & Dine. All we need are public restrooms. We can start from the beginning and
go back to Healthy West Orange for another grant. There are more pressing needs
such as restoration of Town Hall and its roof, Town Hall back porch which is rotting
and restrooms only. The Town Square Green Space is used by most of the committees in
the Town. Taking it and the Tree Canopy would be a great loss for the Town residents
and committees. A stage can always be erected for concert activities. If bathrooms
are erected, is should not be at the expense of the remaining historic Tree Canopy.
We should take some of the grant money to replace the lost Oak canopy and
                                I also agree with Theresa's comments.
                Jangi Borhi:
00:59:38
                        Kimberly and David Head support Theresa's comment and do NOT
01:00:56
want a bandshell of any size. We are fine with the payback,
                                John and Jen Pilgrim, 1226 Oakdale street oppose the
                john pilgrim:
01:01:57
planned pavilion
                                Reacted to "Kimberly and David H..." with \heartsuit
                Jangi Borhi:
01:03:27
                                         From a perspective of a person that makes
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
01:03:43
her living doing events, a temporary stage and cover can be erected for any event
and should be built into that event's budget. A one size fits all stage is never the
answer. It will destroy our green space and trees and is not needed for any
successful event.
                                 Reacted to "From a perspective o…" with ♡
                Jangi Borhi:
01:04:03
                                Reacted to "From a perspective o..." with \heartsuit
                Susan Carter:
01:04:14
                        Reacted to "From a perspective o..." with \heartsuit
01:04:31
                                         Reacted to "From a perspective o..." with
                Veronika Kollros:
01:08:52

                                         Reacted to "From a perspective o..." with \bigcirc
01:09:04
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
                                         Removed a \heartsuit reaction from "From a
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
01:09:06
perspective o..."
```

01:09:15 CHRISTINE HUFFMAN: Reacted to "Kimberly and David H..." with  $\bigcirc$  01:09:28 Veronika Kollros: We agree with the previous stated comments and oppose the building of an additional structure to support potentially more and larger events. We are directly impacted by events held in Town Square and are very concerned about the noise disturbances, unsustainable, dangerous parking situation and overall negative impact to our family's quality of life those events create.

Veronika & Stefan Kollros 606 Forest St 407-242-2341 Reacted to "we all need to see a..." with  $\heartsuit$ 01:13:14 Susan Carter: We oppose the pavillion. We support the Judi Walker: 01:13:53 construction of town restrooms. Robert Stevens & Judi Walker 615 Butler St. Bill and I agree with Theresa'a comments. The town Terry Osborne: does not need the pavilion; rather, we should bring portable staging when needed. We do need public restrooms somewhere on the town square. Valentin Mellstrom: 01:15:50

01:15:50 Valentin Mellstrom: Valentin Mellstrom here, we live on main. I would agree with building bathrooms. Stages, when needed, can be easily put up for events. I honestly have not heard anyone in town being in favor in this and also a lot of people feeling like they where not asked and concidered prior. Also second the fact that rarely are grants and gifts truly free and there is usually a loss of local control when areas becomes an advertisment space. That would be the trade I don't see being worth it for our town. Windermere is absolutely beautiful as it is. Let's fight to preserve it.

01:17:24 Zach Strickland: Our vote is for a smaller stage and restrooms. The stage is currently too large and takes away from the green space. If the stage cannot be scaled down, then we vote against it completely. Thank you. The Stricklands, 208 E 2nd Ave.

01:18:28 Dennis: Dennis & Leslie Brabec, 520 Ridgewood Drive: We believe that we only need the restrooms and agree that a temporary stage could be provided as necessary for specific events. The "concessions" function could be provided with some food trucks. A suggestion would also be that we make sure that one of the individual bathrooms be large enough to accommodate a disabled adult that requires an adjustable table and caregiver to assist them.

01:18:52 CHRISTINE HUFFMAN: Reacted to "Valentin Mellstrom h..." with ♥ 01:20:20 Valentin Mellstrom: Reacted to "Valentin Mellstrom h..." with ♥

01:20:21 Valentin Mellstrom: Removed a  $\heartsuit$  reaction from "Valentin Mellstrom h..."

01:22:01 JIm Schuppert Windermere: The pavilion would be a nice addition to the Town and I support it. James Schuppert 2959 Marquesas Court 01:23:13 CHRISTINE HUFFMAN: Let the businesses have public restrooms on their side of the street where they are watched, cleaned, used by people visiting those businesses.

01:24:02 Craig Hodges: Reacted to "Valentin Mellstrom h..." with ♥ 01:26:40 Stephanie's iPhone: We would vote against the pavilion and echo the vast majority of comments voiced here. We would support restrooms, however, the concerns about location and whether they are open vs locked should be considered also. Stephanie and Scott Weisz, 711 West 2nd

01:26:48 CHRISTINE HUFFMAN: Anyone hosting an event should always

provide their own restroom trailers or portalets and their own stage. An event moves in and it moves out leaving no footprint. It is not the job of our town to provide public restrooms. The library has restrooms, as does town hall, police dept, Dixie Cream, etc.

As residents, we want our trees and green space and peace/quiet. Please quit enhancing the town and taking grants that destroy the town for the residents and encourage more non-resident activity.

01:27:15 Veronika Kollros: Reacted to "Anyone hosting an ev..." with

 $\Diamond$ 

01:27:29 CT Allen: pet fest was a huge family event

01:27:36 Angela Withers: Regarding the restrooms, I think most of us like having the farmers market, and have supported keeping the basketball courts, but where are these people supposed to find a rest room? Do we really want port a potties permanently on site①

O1:28:46 Craig Hodges: Reacted to "Kimberly and David H..." with ♥
O1:30:33 Susan Carter: Susan Carter: 106 Palm St. As stated in my letter earlier today, I would like to see bathrooms, do not feel a need for a structure. While I am grateful for the efforts made to save as many trees as possible on the current design, I still feel it is too many trees being removed. My biggest concern is removing the tree canopy on the current site. Now is the time to start planting our future canopy to fill in where it is needed, not adding trees because we have removed so many. Additional sidewalks will add more concrete and reduce the ability to have a broader canopy if we plan our tree plantings for future size/growth and their roots. In short, it limits our ability to put the right tree in the right place.

01:31:10 CT Allen: the existing town events have stated they cannot utilize this pavilion

01:31:40 Veronika Kollros: If we want to enhance our town, it should be an enhancement for the benefit of the residents, more communal space that invites people to come out and enjoy time together. I'm wondering, how would we as residents benefit from the pavilion?

01:32:22 StephenWithers: We had an alee of giant oaks behind Town Hall. They got old and have been removed. We need to look at replacing those trees to create the shade that we once had. It will take years but that is the foresight that our founding planners had and they were right,

01:32:31 CHRISTINE HUFFMAN: Can't public restrooms be added in the back or side of an existing structure or on the business side of the town where they can be better monitored? Public restrooms on the backside of the police station may work and have built in monitoring.

01:33:56 BE: There are plenty of towns close by that have areas/pavilions for large events. Our small Town does not need to compete with Winter Garden or Ocoee. People move to this Town for how quaint it is. The more we build the more we pull in events and people from other areas. Bathrooms would be nice but I don't believe a stage area is needed.

01:35:01 Susan Carter: I agree, Stephen!!! I'd love to get those trees replanted.

01:37:17 Amanda: I oppose the pavilion. Since the grant doesn't allow for significant modifications, we need to give the money back and start over. We are loving the green space without the community building. Amanda Black, 414 Forest St

```
Angela Withers: A small stage that directs sound away from the
01:38:02
neighbors would be a benefit - temporary stages do not have acoustics benefits -
currently stages that are placed beside town hall allow the sound to blare all over
town.
                                Mary Bissen 203 W 6th Ave. (& Forest) I'm against
                mary bissen:
01:38:16
what is currently being considered. I do agree with the addition of restrooms near
the town hall. Us surrounding neighbors are quite irritated with the massive
increase of traffic, attendees parking on our yards, and trash left behind from said
events. I'm not sure why the town is proud we have 2, 3, 5 thousand attendees when
these people don't respect our neighborhood. We've encountered parents dropping off
their kids to run wild during food trucks while they go out to a nice dinner
elsewhere. These large scale events are getting out of hand for our small town.
                                        Reacted to "Mary Bissen 203 W 6t..." with ♡
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
01:38:53
                                Reacted to "Mary Bissen 203 W 6t..." with ♡
                mary bissen:
01:39:33
                                Removed a ♡ reaction from "Mary Bissen 203 W 6t..."
                mary bissen:
01:39:35
                                i forgot to mention that we cannot do another Music
                CT Allen:
01:39:39
Among the lakes should the pavilion be built. their set is way too large and we need
to be flexible not locked into a permanent building.
                                Knowing where to plant more trees in that space is
                Susan Carter:
01:40:27
on my list!!
                Doug Kegler - 316 Palm St:
                                                I agree a restroom building is
01:40:49
needed, but the other buildings are not needed.
                                                I totally agree with Stephen Withers
                Theresa Schretzmann-Myers:
01:41:58
to reestablish the shade tree canopy in the Town Square that has been lost in the
last over the years. Plant the right trees in the right place and make the Town
Square more beautiful and shady again!
                        I think we need to know all options before voting please.
                BE:
01:43:51
                                        what are the options before people vote
                Zach Strickland:
01:44:25
                                Jangi Borhi at 224 W 3rd Ave, Cathy Vines at 221
                Jangi Borhi:
01:44:56
Butler St, David Haas at 211 W. 6th St, Emily Jeffrey & Ryan Welsh at 225 W. 3rd
Ave....we all oppose the pavilion.
                                        we need to know all the options first
01:45:44
                Zach Strickland:
                Jonathan Lewis: Reacted to "I agree a restroom b..." with \heartsuit
01:45:45
                Jonathan Lewis: Reacted to "we need to know all ..." with ₼
01:46:10
                                Start over!
                CT Allen:
01:46:22
                        Yes! Pls start over with options and voting. Not clear.
01:46:49
                BE:
Thank you 🔈
                                 ...Start the vote over
01:47:30
                CT Allen:
                                        Would suggest starting over, now that all
                Valentin Mellstrom:
01:47:40
options are clear.
                                I would have been with the majority for the first
                iohn pilgrim:
01:47:43
option but it was tough to vote without knowing the options we were voting on
                                        Reacted to "I would have been wi..." with ₼
                Valentin Mellstrom:
01:47:52
                Amanda: Robert, how can there can be an option 2, if grant doesn't
01:48:08
allow design to be modified?
                                Wait would healthy west orange pay for bathrooms?
                CT Allen:
01:48:45
                Angela Withers: is there an option to renegotiate the entire
01:51:31
contract for a smaller project that is just restrooms & small stage - possibly
separate structures?
                                        I think we prefer restrooms located
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
01:52:00
```

```
somewhere else that does not interrupt the new green space.
                                                That green ugly building was up on
01:52:38
                Theresa Schretzmann-Myers:
piers, not a slab. By putting the bathrooms on a slab back where the building was
impacts the trees critical roots systems of the trees remaining in the green space.
                                       Let's just get rid of food trucks.
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
01:53:05
                Andy Cingolani: The lack of permanent restrooms doesn't seem to hurt
01:53:53
attendance at food trucks. Are they even necessary?
                                Reacted to "The lack of permanen..." with 👍
                Mohamed:
01:53:53
                                Removed a 👍 reaction from "The lack of permanen..."
01:53:56
                Mohamed:
                                Reacted to "Let's just get rid o..." with 凸
                Mohamed:
01:54:03
                                I can help with the
01:55:12
                CT Allen:
voting...Pause...modify...Restrooms
                                Reacted to "Let's just get rid o..." with 👍
                mary bissen:
01:55:20
                Amanda: Can the Town put together a formal poll for all residents?
01:55:25
                Vicki: I think we are going to need another workshop that addresses
01:55:48
where bathroom can go, with a minimum of 3 options.
                                Take a holistic view of the gwhole of twon center.
01:56:01
                CT Allen:
which means pause and make a master design.
                        Agree with all of the above. Thank you
01:56:14
                                        Now that options are read and clarified, I
                Valentin Mellstrom:
01:57:31
think a re-vote would be appropriate.
                                Dan and Bridgette Matthews 420 Butler St. Don't
                Matthews:
01:58:25
want the pavilion, don't want food trucks, don't want a restroom there either.
                Theresa Schretzmann-Myers:
                                                Reacted to "Let's just get rid o..."
02:00:37
with 🀴
                                                Reacted to "Dan and Bridgette Ma..."
02:01:15
                Theresa Schretzmann-Myers:
with ₼
                                                Reacted to "Take a holistic view..."
                Theresa Schretzmann-Myers:
02:01:28
with 🀴
                                Reacted to "Dan and Bridgette Ma..." with 👍
02:01:54
                Matthews:
                                        Mark, Christy and Paige Huffman, 511
02:01:55
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
Magnolia Street. We want to pay back the grant, and want no pavilion and no
restrooms in that green space location or the town square. We also vote to lose the
food truck event. We would support restrooms added to an existing building so that
they can be monitored and not add more building and concrete to the town square.
                                Removed a 👍 reaction from "Dan and Bridgette Ma..."
02:01:59
                Matthews:
                                        Reacted to "Dan and Bridgette Ma..." with △
                Valentin Mellstrom:
02:02:01
                                        Removed a reaction from "Dan and
                Valentin Mellstrom:
02:02:11
Bridgette Ma..."
                                        Agree with the above comments
                Annamaye Clonts:
02:02:24
                                Reacted to "Dan and Bridgette Ma..." with △
                mary bissen:
02:02:44
                                        Reacted to "Dan and Bridgette Ma..." with △
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
02:03:30
                                        Reacted to "Take a holistic view..." with 俑
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
02:04:43
                                        Please know that grants aren't always
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
02:05:27
blessings and come with strings attached that take control out of residents hands!
                                Philippe & Zoe Villain, 2617 Carter Grove Circle, no
                Zoe Villain:
to pavilion, no to concession stand and re-evaluate the restroom project. Return the
funds and the town can fund a bathroom project if needed and therefore retain
control of the project. Accepting grant $$ = loosing control
                nancy: John and Nancy Spears vote refund money, no pavilion, no
02:06:05
```

```
restrooms, no structure, improve/enhance green space, tree canopy only.
                                         Good call Tom. I hear a lot of unclear
                Valentin Mellstrom:
stuff. Unless stopping this, and paying back, we would just be digging deeper into
grant expectations, then own pocket til it'll hurt to much go back.
                                And we need to plant trees, trees, trees, we all
                Zoe Villain:
02:07:24
hear lots of chain saws and see no replanting
                                         Reacted to "And we need to plant..." with \heartsuit
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
02:07:43
                Angela Withers: I cannot speak for Healthy West Orange but I think
02:07:54
they would like to have a presence in Windermere. I think Rotary and the Town should
have a conversation with Healthy West Orange to consider what they would be willing
to consider.
                Matthews:
                                 Scrap the grant!
02:09:48
                                         Reacted to "Scrap the grant!" with ♡
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
02:09:55
                                         Would #2 that mean more money spent that
                Valentin Mellstrom:
02:10:05
needs to be paid back?
                                         Yes. There would be more architectural fees
                Zach Strickland:
02:10:30
due to re-design.
                                 htey are still coming in!
                CT Allen:
02:13:20
                                         I can't tell if my hand is up. I want to
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
02:14:04
scrap the grant entirely!
                                 Replying to "I can't tell if my h..."
                Tom Stroup:
02:14:28
it was
                        Your hand was up - you may want to let Dorothy know
02:14:48
                Nora:
                Terry Osborne: we voted to give up the grant but we also want
02:16:02
bathrooms somewhere on the town square.
                                 We live two house away from this site and oppose any
                Mohamed:
02:16:38
structure. We don't need the additional events and traffic
                Renee Cingolani:
                                         I agree with Moamed.
02:17:08
                                         To be clear, I voted for option one. Pay
                Annamaye Clonts:
02:17:08
back the grant and retain control over our town.
                                 Reacted to "We live two house aw..." with \bigcirc
                Jangi Borhi:
02:17:26
                                         Option 1.
02:17:49
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
                StephenWithers: There were several people voting that are not
02:18:53
residence of the Town
                                         We have the same issues and it's very
02:19:12
                Veronika Kollros:
frustrating to us too. Thanks for sharing, Mohamed!
                                 I completely agree with Mohamed
02:19:25
                Jangi Borhi:
                                         Reacted to "I completely agree w..." with
02:19:37
                Zach Strickland:
Thank you Mohamed! We are 100 percent in
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
02:20:10
agreement with you.
                                 Reacted to "Thank you Mohamed! W..." with ♡
02:20:25
                Mohamed:
                Jonathan Lewis: Reacted to "Thank you Mohamed! W..." with \heartsuit
02:20:32
                                 Reacted to "I completely agree w..." with \heartsuit
02:20:35
                Mohamed:
                                 Reacted to "We have the same iss..." with \heartsuit
                Mohamed:
02:20:42
                                 Reacted to "I agree with Moamed." with \heartsuit
                Mohamed:
02:21:01
                                         Thank you! I'm a NO on all of it.
                CHRISTINE HUFFMAN:
02:22:16
                StephenWithers: Dorothy are you capturing names or just hands.
02:23:44
                                         Replying to "Dorothy are you capt..."
                Dorothy Burkhalter:
02:24:12
```

Just hands Thank you for hosting this zoom for Town feedback. 02:24:46 BE: nancy: Thank you Valentin. 02:27:04 StephenWithers: Replying to "Dorothy are you capt..." 02:27:47 Therefore we do not know the people who are not residents voting. I saw three people who are not residences Jonathan Lewis: Reacted to "Thank you Valentin." with  $\heartsuit$ 02:28:13

Then let's step that up together. Using this Valentin Mellstrom: 02:29:36 gathering and community momentum.

Jonathan Lewis: Replying to "Thank you Valentin." 02:29:54

We see what has happened with the town taking grants for the town parks. It's been a nightmare just ask the residents located near the parks.

We don't want anything built! Matthews: 02:29:54 what was the vote? Renee Cingolani: 02:30:22 Thx Robert for providing this meeting! Nancy Nix: 02:30:34 Thank you Robert and Stella! Theresa Schretzmann-Myers: 02:30:51 Thank you for providing this meeting and Veronika Kollros: 02:31:06 space for residents to voice their opinions! Tom Stroup: Thank You 02:31:06

Zoe Villain: Thank you for hosting this, open communication is 02:31:16

essential